Rochester Garden Club
Board Meeting Minutes
Sept. 12, 2016

Present: Strassburg, O’Hare, Nardone, Richardson, Nielsen, Latella, Bareham, Voss, Lawton, Pickhardt, Pierson, Ratnik, Mapstone, Hurlbut, Doyle, McAfee, Giglio, Hellebush  

Excused: Busch, Briggs 

Tammy welcomed everyone and said thank you for volunteering. She encourages everyone to use the Website as you can also access the GCA site from there. Call Tammy if you need help accessing it.   
We have insurance coverage through GCA; Sue Lawton will pay the invoice. Tammy will research what exactly it covers.   

All board members need to sign the conflict of interest form that Tammy emailed or was handed out today. Suzanne Bareham will keep them on file.  

The GCA Zone III meeting will be in Rochester in 2019. There will be about 70 people attending. We will coordinate with Allyn’s Creek for the planning. No date has been set but it will be in June or the following Sept. 

Tammy encourages everyone to form a committee rather than trying to do everything yourself. This is good for training purposes and to have people more involved with the club.   

Federated Garden Club is having a flower show and Tammy encouraged everyone to enter a floral design or horticulture cutting on Nov. 2 at the Burgundy Basin. They also need about 6 volunteers to help set up the show. Contact Tammy if you can volunteer. We should also be a patron for the show and Sue Lawton will pay it. Tammy would like to have our own flower show in 2017 or 2018. 

Tammy has tickets for the Federated Candlelight tour on Nov. 12. 
The George Eastman Museum would like us to donate one or more wreaths for their silent auction. It must be delivered by the end of Oct. Joe Nardone will recruit one or more people. 

A luncheon and presentation called Ruling Nature will be offered by Allyn’s Creek Garden Club on Oct. 12. All are encouraged to attend.

The 100th anniversary book is in the production stage. Tammy hopes it will be complete by the holiday luncheon. 

Committee reports:

Barbara O’Hare, 1st Vice president, New Membership: Please bring guests to meetings as we need to recruit new members.  

Maryanne Giglio, Newsletter: The next deadline for the newsletter is Oct. 31.  See previous articles for the correct format. She also attends the Federated meetings and takes one guest. The sign-up sheet was passed around. 
The National Garden Club’s Website is www. 7thdistrictfgcnys.org and the password is lilac.

Holly Nielsen, Corresponding Secretary: Holly reported she sent several condolence and get well notes. RGC cards have been reprinted. Our website link will be in next year’s directory. Maryanne Giglio said we should not include our tax ID number in the directory. 
Nancy McAfee, Projects: Next meeting will be at the end of Sept. Nancy contacted Gay Mills of Genesee Land Trust who said there is a Master Plan for the Conkey Park area that will be enacted over the next 5 years. We will have bulb planting there scheduled for Oct. 24 following the monthly meeting. Sue Lawton said there is a bike tour scheduled for Sept. 24. 
Joe Nardone, Floral Design: If anyone would like to be on the floral design committee please send him an email. The Equicenter flower arranging for their fundraiser is most likely on Sept. 23. Joe was encouraged to form a committee to help with all floral arranging.  
Sue Lawton, Treasurer: Must have receipts to be reimbursed. Send her a copy of any contracts you sign as well as to Tammy. She gave the Treasurer’s report including last year’s annual financial statement. Sue mentioned we went over budget by about $500 for the annual cocktail party. We may have to move money to the conference fund.    

Imeli Raznik, Horticulture: This year’s theme is drought-tolerant plants. She went to a GCA meeting in June and she will be at the Shirley Menice conference in Brooklyn, NY. 
Vicki Doyle, Programs: The Sept. meeting will be held at Highland Park and we plan to tour the Poets garden. However the railings on the stairway were not up nor the benches installed. For the Oct. workshop, guests are welcome if they are potential new members. Vicki suggested we charge $30 for the workshop. Sept. 14 is a tour of Jerry Kral’s garden. Meet at CCR on Wed. Sept. 14 at 9:30 to be followed by lunch at the Burger Bar.        
Chris Latella, 2nd vice President, New Members. The first new member program is Sept. 21 to tour projects we have funded, lead by Nancy McAfee. Nov. 2 is the conservation program to be held at the zoo.  
Linda Mapstone, Hospitality: Venues are all booked for our meetings. Linda thought we should have more substantial food for the cocktail meeting in June. 
 Margy Richardson, Photography: There are about 6 members on the committee. Peggy Hellebush will take pictures at the Sept. 26 general meeting. All photos need to be sent to the Photography committee for archive purposes.   
Sarah Pickhardt, Geranium Sale: The directory was incorrect in that the greenhouse days will be May 17-19 not the week before. 
Wezo Pierson, Conservation: The town watered twice a week in the summer at the baseball field but plants may be stressed. Seeds could also be planted this year. Two people can attend the NAL conference this year.   

The next meeting will be held on Oct. 10 at Peggy Hellebush’s home.
Respectfully submitted, 

Suzanne Bareham     

